
EMSD is committed to providing 
innovative and effective technical solutions 
to our clients. In the third quarter last year, 
the Food and Environmental Hygiene 
Department (FEHD) entrusted us to 
conduct a feasibility study on the 
replacement of its radio communication 
system. The scope of the study included 
expansion of radio coverage, use of 
portable radio repeaters, design of a 
feature-rich system for smooth 
communication, enhancement of work 
efficiency of frontline staff, improvement of 
work safety, and enhancement of 
information security and system reliability. 
Within the few months from April to August 
this year, we successfully developed a new 
technical solution and conducted a pilot 
programme at various locations. The 
results were satisfactory.  Compared with 
other similar engineering solutions, this 
technical solution can significantly reduce 
time and costs. 

Traditional radio repeaters are mostly 
installed at hilltop radio stations. Owing to 
blockage by high-rise buildings in urban 
areas, radio coverage is greatly reduced. 
In view of this, we pioneered a new 
IP-based radio communication system 
leveraging on the advantage of the high 
coverage (i.e. up to 98%) of the existing 
mobile phone networks. Fixed radio 
repeaters were retrofitted at different 
locations in urban areas in order to save 
the costs and time required for building 
hilltop radio stations.  Besides, we also 

developed portable radio repeaters 
weighing only 12 kg each. As they can be 
quickly installed on vehicles or deployed to 
any locations, and are supported by mobile 
phone networks, radio coverage is 
effectively enhanced.  Testing results 
showed that the system could alleviate 
radio blind spot problem and facilitate 
better quality communication.

Many new features can be introduced to 
the new system, including emergency call 
button, man-down warning, hot 
microphone, Global Positioning System, 
display of location via electronic map 
(when emergency call button is activated), 
Short Message Service, console voice 
logging, voice encryption for protection 
against eavesdropping, remote radio stun 
function for prevention of portable 
transceiver data leakage. In addition, as 
the new system is connected to two 
(maximum four) different mobile phone 
networks simultaneously, communication 
will not be interrupted even if one of the 
networks is congested. 

The new system has great potential for 
further development in meeting our client’s 
future needs, including expansion of 
wireless multimedia applications such as 
body-worn video cameras, data 
transmission and analysis, substitution of 
wired transmission, and provision of 
communication and data services to 
remote rural areas not easily accessible.
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